Massapoag Sportsmen's Club

BOD Minutes 17 - June - 2025

Minutes:

The BOD of the Massapoag Sportsmen's Club (MSC) convened on Tuesday, June 17th, 2025. The meeting began at 7:00 pm in the MSC clubhouse. Those in attendance are listed below.

- 1) Treasury report from Eli Kuznetsov.
 - a) On a cash basis, YTD total income equals \$90K (which includes \$4K of interest income), YTD total expenses equal (\$64K), YTD net profit equals \$26K. COH equals \$392K.
 - b) Mr. Kuznetsov reported that YTD revenue continues to be driven by membership and shotgun sports.
- 2) Membership report from Roy LeBlanc.
 - a) As of June 17, 2025, total membership is 530 (all categories).
 - i) Membership breakdown is: 442 General, 5 Life, 72 Senior, 7 Senior & Life combined, and 4 Honorary.
 - b) Approximately 475 members renewed their membership and there are 51 new members, and 4 former members who have rejoined.
 - c) The question was raised if a membership (balance of the year dues) can be transferred to a new member. There was general discussion and the BOD voted no to transferring a membership.
- 3) Shotgun sports report from Paul Mollo.
 - a) The skeet fields are busier with the warmer weather.
 - b) The upcoming skeet shooting class taught by John Shima is full and sold out.
 - c) The trailer is effectively empty and a new shipment of targets is expected on June 30. We will need to pay them upon receipt.
- 4) Pistol report from Roy LeBlanc.

- a) The Pistol group had approximately 12 shooters for the most recent shoot.
- b) The Pistol shooters felt the new vents in the indoor range are working however there may be a need for a baffle in the cold weather
- c) The pistol shoots are held once a month, on the second Thursday of the month. Any members interested in participating in the monthly pistol shoot should contact Mr. LeBlanc.
- 5) Archery report from Micky Cochrane.
 - a) Mr. Cochrane reported that our archery range is open and in good shape, but the weather has deterred significant usage. There has been some work to clean and clear the 3D range.
- 6) Orientation. The orientation classes continue to go well with 4 to 6 new members at the latest class.
- 7) House and Grounds report from Joe Frassica.
 - a) The June work party went well despite the on and off rain. The skeet houses were filled and the archery range is looking good.
 - b) The clubhouse carpeting was steam cleaned. It went well and the club got a good deal.
 - c) The new gate has been installed at the top of the bottom of the upper parking lot. It looks good and was provided by a member.
 - d) There was general discussion about installing lighting on skeet field one (1) and the trap field.
 - i) Most of the discussion revolved around the cost to purchase and install the lighting and the amount of usage.
 - ii) There was some discussion regarding whether the increased usage will generate revenue to cover the cost of purchase and installation.
- iii) It was agreed to table the discussion until the next meeting
- 8) New Business.
 - a) The question of a Fall Open House was raised and it was generally agreed yes. The likely date will be November 1st.

- b) The question of skipping the August meeting was raised and the BOD voted yes to skip the August BOD meeting.
- c) There was general discussion regarding the proposed software for managing the bulk of the club's administrative systems. It was agreed to get a demo out to the BOD and to arrange a call with another club that currently uses the software.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

John Macon Recording Secretary

Attendance BOD:

Joe Frassica Paul Mollo
John Macon Bill Knight
Roy LeBlanc Eli Kuznetsov
Joe Mahoney Louis Shriber
Joe Casey Angelo Mendola
Ted Marsh Sean Byrne
Micky Cochrane George Frank

Attendance Non-BOD:

Terry Shea

Nolan Murray (new member)
Kenneth Hardnett (new
member)
Dave Lynn (new member)
Charlie Walsh
Andy Piechowski